MEETING
of

BARRHILL DEVELOPMENT ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the meeting, 10th January, 2008 at Barrhill Memorial Hall

 1  Attendance:
 Paul Torrance (PT)  (Chair), David Bowling (DBo) (Treasurer), Dave Holtom (DH) (Secretary),  Jo Russell (JR), , John O’Pray (JOP),  Maggie Rigg (MR), Frank Claytonsmith (FC),  Irene Allinson (IA),  Caroline Alcanter, Fionnadh Ratchford, Alan Tuffs (AT: STAR Group)


 2  Apologies: Celia Strain (CS) , Duncan Barr (DB) Doug Niven, Lily Niven, Len Clark
 

 3  Minutes of last meeting:
Minutes of meeting held on 19th November 2007. Approved after correction  FC , Seconded: JOP


 4   Matters Arising

 4.1   LEADER:  European Union funding initiative.
AT agreed to contact Billy McKissock to obtain further information.


 4.2  Community Futures Project Launch PT thanked everyone for all the work they had done to make the launch event a success. A report is nearing completion and will be distributed to residents in the near future. It was agreed that the shop should be offered the opportunity to advertise.

 5  Forming a Community Company
JOP and FC had read  through the Development Trust Association (Scotland) (DTAS) start-up toolkit. This toolkit is guidance on the best way to go about forming a company and includes: 
(a.) Understanding what Development Trusts are 
(b) Developing a Governing Document and registering a company and 
(c). Roles and Responsibilities of Company Directors.
JOP suggested we should have a plan to take us through all the steps necessary to form a successful company; FC  added that this should be synchronised with the Community Futures Programme so that we would be ready to form a company as the programme came to its conclusion.
AT said the Star Group had helped about 50 communities form companies in the past.he will give us a breakdown of the best procedures to follow.
Scottish power have recently said they are very hopeful that Arecleoch will gain consent in the first quarter of this year. 
Although there could be delays  while the Energy Consents Unit of the Scottish Government progress matters, it would be prudent for us to work towards becoming a community Company in the near future.





 6  Response to the Energy Agency, concerning funding for the insulation of homes in Barrhill.
Many members were annoyed that Barrhill, which had been excluded from the Hadyard Hill funding for Pinwherry and Barr, was also to be excluded from the recent Girvan funding. 
A draft response, which had been emailed prior to the meeting, was agreed (some thought it was too polite). 

 7  Windfarm Conference
We have received an invitation from Horizons to attend a conference being organised by Scottish Power on 26th January, to be held in Dailly. 
Several concerns were raised and ScottishPower will be contacted for further information.

From those who were at the meeting, the following expressed an interest in attending: Frank Claytonsmith, Paul Torrance, Irene Allinson, Fionnadh Ratchford, John O'Pray and Dave Holtom.


 8  Footpaths
It was agreed that Len Clark would be contacted to ask him to pursue our objective of getting more footpaths installed – particularly those associated with the windfarms.


 9   AGM arrangements (13th February 2008)

DBo has asked for the accounts to be examined by an accountant, but was unsure if it would be completed in time. PT stated that DBo's report on the accounts would be adequate and that auditing could follow later.

In order to comply with our constitution, the members of the association will elect a committee of nine people. The project steering group will remain as it is.
There will need to be another election at the time of forming a community company.


 10  Barrhill Community Futures Project


 10.1  Community Agents
Their next meeting will be on Tuesday, 15th January.

 10.2  Community Views Survey
David Bowling reported that they had received over 70 responses from the community survey and were expecting many more which have been promised.


The progress of the project will be reported more fully at our AGM


 11  AOB

 11.1  We very much regret that since our last meeting, Louba Hodgkinson has found it necessary to resign. The association is very grateful for all of the work she has done and we hope she will wish to take part in future events.


 11.2  Alan Tuffs has very kindly provided us with a photocopier which has been positioned in the reading room. This will be of considerable use to the community. FR said that a Community Council stationery fund might well be able to provide paper and toner.

 12  Dates of future  meetings:
AGM, 13th Feb 2008
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